
From: KnowWho Auto Mailer
Sent: 3/9/2016 2:15:03 PM
To: Haley, Nikki
Cc: 
Subject: Please support the transition to electric vehicles

Dear Gov. Nikki R. Haley, 

The switch to plug-in electric vehicles is a powerful way to cut oil use and reduce dangerous 
smog and climate pollution. This is why many states are creating programs to accelerate the 
electric vehicle market, such as rebates, sales tax exemptions, carpool lane access, zero-
emission transit buses, utility programs, and public charging stations. I believe our state can and 
should do more to support the market for clean vehicles.

Even though driving on electricity is far better for both the environment and drivers' wallets, we 
have a long road ahead of us before we see widespread growth. This is why we have to ensure 
we are removing barriers and making electric vehicles less expensive and more convenient.

I urge you to support more programs and policies in our state that increase consumer interest in 
electric vehicles. We need forward-thinking leaders and visionaries like you on board to create a 
clean-energy future and put zero-emission vehicles in the fast lane. 

Sincerely, 

Mrs. Carol Tucker 
101 Crossroads Dr 
Graniteville, SC 29829-
caroltucker1225@msn.com 
(803) 663-0267


